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Arkansas Department of Healt
‘- ‘ . 4815 West Markham Sweet « Little Rock, Arkansas 72205-3367 « Tclephone (501) 661-2000
Governar Mike Beebe
‘ Paul K. Halverson, DePH, FACHE, Director and State Health Officer

October 24, 2012

Ruth Bergin, Vice President
Best Theratronies

7643 Fullerton Road
Springfield, Virginia 22153

Dear Ms. Bergin:

Activities conducted under Arkansas Radioactive Materials Reciprocity License REC-079 were inspected by
Angie Hill, Health Physicist, of the Radioactive Materials Program, Arkansas Department of Health, on
October 10, 2012. At the conclusion of the inspection, Ms. Hill's findings were discussed with Mike
Kinsaul, Authorized Technician, David Mispelaar, Authorized Technician and with Richard Wassenaar,
Radiation Safety Officer, on October 24, 2012 via telephone.

This inspection evaluated Jicensed activitics ag they relate to radiation safety compliance with the Arkansas

State Board of Health Rules and Repulations for Control of Sources of lonjizing Radistion, and compliance
with the conditions of the license. The evaluation consisted of selective examination of procedures and

representative records, interviews with personnel, and observations of the inspector.

No Violatioas or Ttems of Noncampliance were identified during this inspection.

We appreciate the time and assistance provided by your staff during the review of your program. 1f you have
any questions concerning this inspection or if we ¢can be of assistance to you, please call this office at (501)
661-2173 or address correspondence to the address above. Please send any correspondence to the address
above, including Slot 30. '

Sincerely,

\
hompson. Prograth Manager

aktive Materials Program

cc: Richard Wassenaar
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